April 12, 2010

Jim Regnier, Presiding Officer, Districting and Apportionment Commission
and Members: Linda Vaughey, Joe Lamson, Pat Smith , and Jon Bennion

Dear Districting and Apportionment Commission:

Thank you for the opportunity to share my recommendations with you for the Redistricting Criteria.

I am currently a State Senator for one of the three Indian Majority Senate Districts that was developed by
the last Districting and Apportionment Commission and am proud to represent Senate District 8 in this
role.

Many of us have worked long and hard to create the opportunity for equitable representation of the
American Indian population in the state of Montana in the State Legislature. The three Indian majority
Senate Districts and the six Indian majority House Districts that were developed by the last Commission
has accomplished this! I urge you to stay with this plan to ensure the six Indian majority House Districts
and 3 Indian majority Senate Districts continue. American Indians make up 6% of the state population
and they now make up 6% of the State Legislature (9 out of 150).

It is important to insure that the Voting Rights Act is a major part of the mandatory criteria for all
districts. We have come too far to take any steps backwards. We must insure that the American Indian
population retains the opportunity to participate in the political process and elect representatives of our
choice.

I understand that there has been testimony that indicated there is no community of interest between the
Blackfeet and the Salish-Kootenai and who opposed this district. I very much disagree with this position.
I was a plaintiff in the Old Person v. Brown (previously Cooney) case that supported the creation of this
Senate District to comply with Section 2 of the 1965 Voting Rights Act. It would be important for the
Commission to be familiar with this case.

There are many common connections between the Blackfeet and Flathead Reservation that are part of
Senate District 8. In fact, there was just a meeting held between the leadership of these two tribal nations
this month to look at common goals. Let me share some of the community of interest issues:

1. There has been a long history of the sharing of the resources of what is now called Glacier
National Park by both the Blackfeet and Confederated Salish and Kootenai people.

2. Tribal Colleges — both have tribal colleges that serve their communities and are connected by the
federal programs that fund tribal colleges and especially by the students from both communities
who attend college. I know there are many students from the Blackfeet Reservation who attend
college at Salish Kootenai College.

3. The issues facing the students in K-12 schools are similar. The majority of students on both these
reservation communities attend public school and face many of the same challenges. Closing
the Achievement gap for American Indian Students and increasing the high school completion




rate of American Indian students are common goals of the k-12 schools on both the Blackfeet and
Flathead Reservations.

There are strong ties between the Blackfeet and Confederated Salish and Kootenai in the
implementation of Indian Education for all in the schools on both reservations.

There is a strong political interest that links the Blackfeet and Confederated Salish and Kootenai
Tribes both with the State and the Federal Governments. The economic and social issues of
unemployment, inadequate health care, law and order issues, and housing are some of the
common political issues that bring the tribes to both the State of Montana and to

Washington, D.C. Prior to the current boundaries for SD 8, the Senate District that included
the Blackfeet Reservation, extended to the communities east of the Blackfeet Reservation
including Valier, Cut Bank, and Conrad. Other than being close to each other, there was really
no community of interest between these communities, in fact the cultural and social relationships
that bind communities were very much separate and still are in most situations.

Following are some very specific “community of interests” legislation that I have been involved in
between both the Blackfeet and Confederated Salish and Kootenai communities:

water rights legislation that I worked on with both the Blackfeet and Confederated Salish and
Kootenai Tribes in 2007 and 2009. The compacts covered different water resources, but the
efforts were very similar.

efforts to support funding for the non-beneficiary students at tribal colleges. This has been an on-
going effort at the state legislature and both the Blackfeet Community College and the Salish
Kootenai College are strong advocates working with me as their Senator to help ensure funding
for this.

the place name changes with both the Blackfeet and Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes.
Both communities shared sites with the derogatory word “Squaw” that have now been
changed to new place names identified by the tribal communities.

Please add to your Commission research documents the “Voting Rights in Indian Country”
A Special Report of the Voting Rights of the American Civil Liberties Union, September 2009, if you
have not already done so.

I thank you for your service to Montana.

Sincerely,

Carol Juneau
Browning, Montana.




Weiss, Rachel

From: Missoula Democrats [missoulademocrats@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, April 19, 2010 2:56 PM

To: Districting

Subject: Redistricting Criteria

Commissioners,

Thanks for your work redrawing Montana's legislative district map. [ was unable to attend your meeting in
Missoula because it was scheduled at the same time as a City Council meeting (an unfortunate coincidence for
me nearly any Monday night, but especialiy inconvenient given the heavy public interest on April 12th that
prevented many members of my organization from attending). I do, however, wish to submit some comments
on the criteria for drawing districts.

We must be conscious of communities of interest during the redistricting this go around so that we don't
eliminate, in particular, the gains made by Native American communities in being represented by members of
their communities. Such regression would be viewed dimly under the Voting Rights Act and avoiding
receivership under the Act should be a top priority of the Commission.

In light of this, I would advise sticking with the 5% population deviation threshold that has survived judicial
scrutiny in the past. While the Commission can aim for lower deviations, setting a threshold lower than the
federal allowance from the outset only hampers the Commission's flexibility to address Montana's physical and
cultural geography as well as weakening the plan's ability to survive a court challenge, should the plan wind up
being attacked in a lawsuit. There's no need to make decisions at the outset of redistricting that will throw the
outcome into unnecessary jeopardy.

Finally, as a resident of an urban area, and a representative of diverse suburban and urban areas, I want to
advise in particular for districts that continue to contain a blend of urban and suburban voters. The interests of
residents in less-dense areas of cities need to be reconciled alongside those of more-dense areas of cities in
order for the legislature to adequately address the well-being of Montana's economic engines and the people
who make them run. In many cases in Missouia, the current map does this well and I would advise using it as a
starting point for the next map.

Thanks again for your attention to this comment and your willingness to serve.

Regards,
J.

Jason Wiener

Chair, Missoula County Democrats
P.O. Box 9305

Missoula, MT 59807
missoulademocrats@egmail.com




Weiss, Rachel

From: Jeff Essmann [ess-tech@bresnan.net]
Sent: Tuesday, April 20, 2010 9:18 AM

To: Districting; redistricting@mt.gov
Subject: Dilution of Urban representation

Commission members,

| wish to offer a footnote to my comments at your hearing held last night in Billings on the eriteria for your redistricting
effort. While it may not have been the intent of the last commission to dilute the urban vote and urban representation, that
was undoubtedly the outcome. Time and time again, whether in Missoula, Great Falls, Billings, Kalispell or Bozeman,
significant numbers of urban voters were separated from others like themseives living inside city limits and attached to
suburban voters within their own county or rural voters in other counties.

As Sharon Stewart-Peregoy and David Roundstone stated, it is important that people with common interests have the
capacity to achieve a common voice. That is as true for city residents as it is for rural residents or reservation residents.
Please apply a simple standard of fairness and do not dilute urban representation by attaching these city voters to
suburban districts or rural districts unless there is no choice. With that type of standard, crossing the city limits to attach to
non-city voters should happen only once per city instead of the multiple times it occurs under the current plan.

Again, | wish to thank you for giving the pecple of Montana the opportunity to express themselves with respect to the
choices you will make in ranking the subjective criteria.

Jeff Essmann
Senate District 28
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To: Montana Districting and Reapportionment Commission
Jim Regnier, Presiding Officer

Jon Bennion

Joe Lamson

Pat Smith

Linda Vaughey

From: The Undersigned Senators of the Crow Tribal Legislature

Re: State Legislative Redistricting

Date: April 19,2010
Dear Honorable Commissioners:

Greetings, from the Legislative Branch of the Apsaalooke Nation. This letter is intended to express the
interest of the undersigned Crow Tribal Legislators in ensuring that all federal and state anti-
discriminatory laws, principally the Voting Rights Act of 1965 (as amended), as well as the Equal
Protection Clauses of the United States Constitution and Montana Constitution, are followed when your
Commission establishes the state legislative boundaries for the next ten years, beginning in 2011.

As you may know, the Crow Tribal Legislature does not have official political parties and the Senators
of our Legislature do not align or affiliate with any political party for purposes of our legislative
process. We would like the Commission to consider the importance of contested elections based on the
merits of position and the strengths of the candidates, which is best carried out when legislative districts
are drawn in a way that does not favor any political party but, rather, allows for full public deliberation
in the course of a contested election. Every such contested election in Indian Country should include,
to the fullest extent possible, the voice of American Indians.

The role of American Indians in the state political process increases every year as our population grows
and as more tribal members become educated. We hope that Montana state government continues to
reflect the views and interests of the First Montanans. As a distinct branch of a modern, constitutional
tribal government, the Crow Legislature seeks to enhance tribal sovereignty, tribal economic prosperity,
tribal health and well-being, and to make progress in our relationship with the State of Montana so that
both sides benefit and all positive efforts are honored. In addition to tribal members, we the
undersigned are Montana citizens who vote in state and federal elections. We have a strong stake in the
future of Montana and will examine the actions of the Districting and Apportionment Commission very
closely to ensure that no legislative boundary in Montana is drawn in a manner to dilute the strength of
the Native vote.

Please take into consideration these concerns and please take into consideration those concerns which
are highlighted by other tribal groups and individual Indians in Montana.

Aho (thank you).
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Weiss, Rachel

From: dblyton@aol.com

Sent: Tuesday, April 20, 2010 10:56 AM
To: Districting

Subject: Redristricting

Hello:

First | want to thank Montana's Commission for taking time to be in Billings to take public comment.

As a candidate for legislature in HD #59, | want to say that the foiks in Carbon County who were sliced off into other
districts during the last redistricting, believe that this was to fulfill a political agenda.

| believe that with the wisdom of this Commission this will not happen to Montana voters again. | ask that you follow the
County boundaries for Carbon County making it one district. The population changes shoulid show this to be appropriate
for Carbon County.

Some of our residents feel like step-children; even though they participate within the County, their vote falls into another
district.
The voters in Carbon County play together in the sand box, let us be able to vote the same way.

Thank you again for your time, and presence in Billings
Joanne Blyton, Candidate for HD #59

6 Grays Lane

Joliet, MT 59041

406-962-3767

dblyton@aol.com




Weiss, Rachel

From: Lamson, Joe (D&A Commission)

Sent: Wednesday, April 21, 2010 8:24 AM

To: Districting

Subject: FW: April Redistricting Hearings: Need Your Help

Please add Senator Joe Tropila’s comments to the record.

From: Joe Lamson [mailto:joelamson@bresnan.net]
Sent: Tuesday, April 13, 2010 6:46 AM

.To: Lamson, Joe (D&A Commission)

Subject: Fw: April Redistricting Hearings: Need Your Help

----- Original Message -----

From: Joe Tropila

To: joelamson@bresnan.net

Sent: Thursday, April 08, 2010 11:03 AM

Subject: RE: April Redistricting Hearings: Need Your Help

Joe:

I will try to get the COT for the meeting, but if something conflicts I wish to say that Cascade County is
very well apportioned the way it is presently configured as in the last reapportionment.

Joe Tropila




Weiss, Rachel

From: Dave & Nancy [daveandnancy@blackfoot.net]
Sent: Wednesday, April 21, 2010 9:23 AM

To: Weiss, Rachel

Subject: Redistricting

To whom it may concern,

I see no reason for redistricting in Montana at this time. We have many people moving
out of areas and I want things to stay just as they are. At a later date possibly there
could be an approximate count and than consider this idea.

I do not believe that political affiliation should be considered in redistricting. This
should be done on population consideration only.
It should be done in equal numbers as possible. They should be unbiased.

Current districts are not done fairly. They have divided communities in two.

Geographic boundaries should not be considered but population should.

Thank you for hearing me.

Respectfully,

Nancy J Engebretson

29777 Southside Road
Alberton, Montana 59820



Weiss, Rachel

From: Roy Brown [brown.roy@bresnan.net]
Sent: Wednesday, April 21, 2010 10:35 AM
TJo: Districting

Subject: comments on district criteria

Thank you for coming to Billings for your hearing. | did not speak at the event since many said what | would have said. |
have nothing to gain one way or another in how you do the redistricting. | am up for reelection for my last term in the State
Senate and if | win whatever you do will not affect me. But | have first hand experience in the political nature of the
previous redistricting plan. While | was in the House | represented HD 14 before the 2003 plan was put into place. HD 14
was normally a Democrat leaning House District. After a tremendous amount of hard work | was able to squeak by and
win in the 1998 election. The most Republican portion of the district was the precinct North of Poly Dr to the rim rocks. In
2003 that particular Precinct was removed from my District and a democrat leaning area was inserted to replace it. The
already Republican leaning area was inserted into an already leaning Republican District. It made my efforts to win my
new district 49 even more difficult.

There were 3 excellent plans put forward from the bipartisan Legislative Services Division that were fair. They were
ignored for the very partisan plan put forward by the Democrats. That just is not right.

The best way to take all the politics out of this process and makes sure neither party has any advantage is to have a 1%
maximum population deviation except for unusual circumstances

Thank you for your work in this process.

State Senator Roy Brown




Weiss, Rachel

From: Tom Llewellyn [tom@yellowstonegroup.com]
Sent: Wednesday, April 21, 2010 1:20 PM

To: Districting

Subject: redistricting

Good afternoon,
| attended the meeting in Billings and chose to email comments rather than speak at the time.

1. My voting address (home) is in Senate District 23 which make no sense since it take in west end Billings, to
Roundup to East Billings then almost to Miles City. Under your definition of Communities of interest none of these
areas are consist in needs or desires or have a census. Representation by a former County Commissioner in
Musselshell County that was his interest ands shows no interest in Billings really disenfranchises voters in half of
the district. He would even respond to emails or correspondence. Then to go the East side of Billings which
really fits better with SD 24

2. Having a district which is 140 miles in length really is a disservice to the voters; first of all how do get candidates?;
have legislators get to know the needs or people in such a district?
3. Have a compact district allows for the voters an opportunity to get to know their legislators and feel that their voice

will be heard. Which is what government should be about: open, participation.

The gentleman from Miles City (believe he was the Democrat County Chairman said: the commission should start in the
SE corner of Montana and give communities a voice since now they really don't have one with districts that goes to
Roundup and south side of Billings (Briarwood).

| would hope that the commission would be fair to all of the voters in Montana and not continue to disenfranchise parts of
the State and give the districts both contiguous, compactness and community interest that are similar in nature.

Thank you,
Tom

Home address is: 5819 Rimrock Road, Billings, MT 59106 and in SD 23

H. Thomas Llewellyn
Yellowstone Group, Realtors
3936 Avenue B, Suite D
Billings, MT 59102

406 655-9455

406 855-9455 cell




Weiss, Rachel

From: Joe Herbold [walleye@midrivers.com]
Sent: Wednesday, April 21, 2010 6:54 PM
To: Districting

Subject: redistricting

With this state it really doesn't what the districts are. The one man one vote mandate of the constitution applying to both
the Senate and the House has created 2 houses of representatives and no form equal representation. The senate should
have a member from each county. The house can have whatever districts the commission desires.

Until that time there will be no equal representation in this state. It is a legislative wrong to have the Senate based upon
population the same as the House. What if Montana, South Dakota, North Dakota and Wyoming had 1 senator. Eastern
Montana has no represention and it is an abomination, a moral wrong.

So, for all who deem politics more important than fair represenation argue away, it really makes no difference in the end.
Senate Distric 15 has over 17,000 square miles and represents 5 counties. The distance from 1 side of the district to the
other is about 175 miles. You have got to be kidding me. Any rational person could see that this is all screwed up.
Montana has about 145,000 square miles. One district almost 12% of the state, 1 senator, 6 counties.

Let's redistrict add another county or two, what the hey. Rural Montana has NO representation and will have none until
this state actually has a Senate based on geography and a House based on population.

Respectfully,

Joe Herbold, PO Box 239, Jordan, 59337, walleye@midrivers.com
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Kolman, Joe

From: Gary Branae [garybranae@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, April 22, 2010 9:33 AM

To: Districting

Subject: Redistricting comments

To Members of the Districting and Apportionment Committee:

As I 'had to leave before I could make my comments at the public meeting you held in Bi}lings last
Monday evening, I would like to take this means to let you know my views on some the issues that. are
before you. I do appreciate the fact that you are taking input from the public as you make your decisions.

I currently serve as State Senator for Senate District 27 here in Billings. Prior to my election to that seat
I served as a member of the Montana House of Representatives for four terms. Therefore I have lived
through the previous redistricting process. Since I will be termed out by the time the next redistricting
process takes effect, I will not be directly effected by any decisions that are made by your commission. I
might say that I am surprised by the continuing unrest among some, notably members of the Republican
Party, regarding the last redistricting process. I, as a Democrat, was one who could have complained
about the results of the last redistricting that took effect at the start of the campaign for my second term
in the House. Certain areas of my first district, HD 17, leaned Democratic and were removed from the
old district and replaced in the new district, HD 54, by areas in the western part of Billings that leaned
more Republican. However, in retrospect, I see that this change made the district much more
competitive, which I think is a good quality for all districts to have. I think we as citizens need to put
trust into the comprehensive work that the commission does, accept those results, and realize that it is
impossible for everyone to be completely satisfied with all the results.

With regard to the 1% versus 5% deviation that should be used in defining the new districts, I believe
you should stay with the 5% that has been used in the past. I also believe that the commission should try
to achieve a final plan that has the lowest possible deviation. If it is possible to achieve a 1% deviation,
that would be commendable. But I not believe you should box yourself in by requiring that goal to be
met in all cases. When taking into account all the requirements that must be met, there most likely will
be situations where it is extremely difficult to achieve a deviation as low as 1%. Therefore by allowing
up to a 5% deviation, which is legal, you have conditions that are much easier and effective in which to
work.

I can understand some of the arguments for keeping districts within county lines. However, we know
that when the requirements for population numbers within each district are considered, this is not always
possible. I would encourage you, when possible to try to do the best you can in this area. It is important
to remember, however, that county lines do not always define communities of interest.

I know there has been a lot of talk about having districts where the population shares common interests
and similar views. However, I think we should recognize that diversity is also a part of the makeup of
any group of people. I know that when I look at the people who live on my block there are many
differences, from religious to socioeconomic to political. Diversity allows us as a people to become
stronger and recognize there many different ways of thinking and working together. In other words,
diversity can be good.

Again I commend you for allowing public input in your deliberations. It is important to know what the

4/22/2010
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public thinks. However, I realize that you as a commission are much more informed and knowledgeable
about these matters than we as individuals are. So when weighing the opinions of the people, also make
your decisions in a way that will be best for all those concerned.

Yours truly,

State Senator Gary Branae
Senate District 27

4/22/2010




Ed Halland
103 East Bridger Road
Bridger, Montana 59014-9413

Montana Districting & Apportionment Commission
C/O Rachel Weiss, Legislative Services

P.O. 201706

Helena, Montana * 59620-1706

Dear Rachel Weiss,

I was unable to attend any of the redistricting hearings but would like to submit
some comments on the redistricting process. I do not feel that the districts drawn by
the 2000 Commission treated all Montana residents equally. I would like to see the
following criteria implemented when drawing districts in 2010.

1. Keep the population sizes close to equal. Population wise, the districts should
not vary by more than 1%.

2. Keep neighborhoods and communities as in tact as possible while keeping
population sizes equal.

3. Do not use political data to draw districts. Keep the process non-partisan.

4, Post the individual districts and their populations on the State of Montana
Website,

5. Allow a review and comment period, by the public, before making final
decisions.

Thank you,

RN A SR

Edwin D. Halland




Weiss, Rachel

From: Lamson, Joe (D&A Commission)
Sent: Thursday, April 22, 2010 3:52 PM
To: Tim Furey'

Cc: . Weiss, Rache

Subject: RE: Redistricting

Thanks for your thoughtful comments. I'll make sure they become part of the public record.
Joe Lamson

----- Original Message-----

From: Tim Furey [mailto:tjfurey@montana.com]
Sent: Thursday, April 22, 2010 1:30 PM

To: Lamson, Joe (D&A Commission)

Subject: Redistricting

Dear Redistricting Commission:

It is critical that all criteria be consistent with both the letter

and spirit of the Voting Rights Act. This means that the Commission must
maintain the traditional plus or minus 5% population deviation for all
districts, which encourages and improves minority participation in the
democratic process. Some have recently suggested a 1% deviation, which will
suppress minority participation. If a 1% deviation is adopted, the State of
Montana would be forced to unsuccessfully defend this anti-democratic
provision in what is sure to be a costly lawsuit.

Second, it is of utmost importance to the integrity and legitimacy of our
representative democracy that the state-wide plan be drawn so that neither
Republicans nor Democrats control either legislative chamber simply due to
district boundaries. Districts should be as competitive as possible to
provide voters with meaningful choices. Second, with the 2010 U.S. Census
currently underway, it only makes sense to use current districts as starting
points for redistricting. This provides transparency for voters and
decreases the appearance of gerrymandering. Lastly, communities of interest
should remain intact. We must not artificially divide and contort the
political boundaries of our communities simply for partisan gain.

With that in mind I do have a few comments regarding House District 91. A
district which I currently serve. HD91 includes a portion of the east
side of the City of Missoula, East Missoula, Milltown, Bonner, Clinton,
Potomac, Rock Creek,a small part of upper, upper Miller Creek and an area
south of Lolo to the county line. There are two components that just do
not seem to fit in and a part that seems to be missing, thus dividing a
community.

1. Upper, upper Miller Creek is such a small neighborhood that it seems
like it should be added to the rest of Miller Creek and HD 93?.

2. The area south of Lolo in HD 91 divides it from the rest of Lolo. Can
it be added into HD 1060.




3. The area that seems to divide the community of Potomac is the area
along the Blackfoot River and Hwy 200. Residents on the northwest side of
Hwy 200 are in HD92, whereas the majority of Potomac residents live on the
southeast side of Hwy 200 in HD91. Please consider all the homes along

- both sides of Hwy 200 from Bonner to Clearwater in HD 91.

Thank you for your consideration and for your service.

Tim

Tim Furey

Montana House of Representatives
District 91 "Four Rivers District"
P.O. Box 56

Milltown, MT 59851

406-546-6025

Email tijfurey@montana.com




Weiss, Rachel

From: Art & Pat Plowman [slavabogu@fastermac.net]

Sent: Thursday, April 22, 2010 8:03 PM

To: Districting

Cc: Regnier, Jim; Vaughey, Linda; Lamson, Joe (D&A Commission); Smith, Pat; Bennion, Jon
Subject: HELP! The last re-districting made a mess.

Dear All,

Thank you for your attention to this email.

My husband & I live in Carbon County. Our county has fewer than 10,000, and yet we are in three House and two Senate Districts. The last re-districting
made a mess. Please, please, clean it up.

Art & Pat Plowman

PO Box 173

Boyd, MT 59013

p.s. Please consider the fact that God is watching.

Appointed by the Montana Supreme Court:
Jim Regnier, Presiding Officer

Post Office Box 299

Lakeside, MT 59922

(406) 459-3318

Appointed by Senate Majority Leader Jim Peterson:
Linda Vaughey

2505 Southridge Drive

Helena, MT 59601

(406) 4579171

Ivaugheyi@mmt.gov

Appointed by House Majority Leader Margarett Campbell:
Joe Lamson

612 Touchstone Court

Helena, MT 59601

(406) 442-7378

Appointed by Senate Minority Leader Carol Williams:
Pat Smith

405 South First West

Missoula, MT 59801

(406) 721-1070

patsmith{cmt.gov

Appointed by House Minority Leader Scott Sales:

Jon Bennion

89 Whitetail

Clancy, MT 59634

(406) 697-0568




Weiss, Rachel

From: jsv [isv@centurytel.net]

Sent: Saturday, April 24, 2010 4:05 PM
To: Weiss, Rachel

Subject: Redistricting

Please do not let politics influence the redistricting process. Be fair and unbiased. See that districts are equal in
population.

Thank you for your consideration.

John & Sharon Vander Laan

97 E. Nicklaus

Kalispell, MT 59901



Weiss, Rachel

From: Marvin Quinlan [mwquinlan@yahoo.com]
Sent: Sunday, April 25, 2010 3:43 PM

To: Weiss, Rachel

Cc: Smith, Pat; Lamson, Joe (D&A Commission)
Subject: Legislative Re-Districting criteria comments
Rachel:

Would you please include this email in the public comments towards the criteria being considered by
the Montana Districting and Apportionment Commission. Given the technical difficulties we had with
the video-teleconference site in Miles City, | wanted to make certain the views of the Rosebud County
Democrats were clear.

With regard to the current legislative districting plan, many of us, in Rosebud County, feel as though
we were given short shrift and carved up into three different senate and house districts as an
afterthought. Rosebud County, being a large, energy rich county, contributes immensely to the
state's economy and to the Montana state budget. Yet, when it comes to allocating those same
financial resources we generated, we feel like we have very little political clout, given the dilution of
our voters by placing them in three different districts.

Just as Montana is the "Saudi Arabia" of coal, Rosebud County is the "Saudi Arabia" of coal and
energy extraction in Montana. We are and have been the "Golden Goose" for the state, for more
than thirty years. Politically, however, the Golden Goose has been "gutted” under the last two
redistricting plans. You should also recognize that, unlike most eastern Montana counties, Rosebud
County is not suffering a population decline. We may be rapidly aging (173% increase in elderly 65+
in the next decade--due to the aging workforce of the Colstrip 1970's energy boom,and related
industries) and are experiencing the out-migration of many of our young people, but we will continue
to maintain our population base, or even grow, as those workers are replaced in the coming years.
That makes us pretty unique in this part of the state.

With regard to the criteria being considered, we believe that compactness, contiguity, respect for
existing political boundaries, and keeping c